
The Voice of 
Gallup 

Back On Track
 KGLP's Ops Report

Woo Hoo! KGLP's 
FCC broadcast license 
for 91.7 FM has been 
renewed through 
October 1, 2029. This 
puts us in great standing 
with the FCC. We hope 
that these next 8 years 
are full of growth, 
creativity and 
expansion. 

Programming Changes
KGLP has undergone 
quite a few 
programming changes 
this year. 

   

 Focus on Online and Mailed Donations through February

News from the Board 
In May of this year, 
Lillian Schwales 
officially resigned 
from the board of 
directors, for a move 
to Washington D.C., 
in order to pursue a 
teaching career at 
American University 
(in the Washington 
College of Law.) The 
board appointed 
Matthew Mingus 

KGLP 91.7’s Fall / Winter 
2021 Newsletter – Persevering!

Volume 11, Issue 2

Upcoming KGLP Events:  

KGLP’s Fall/Winter 2021 
“Silent Campaign” 
kicks off (gently) this 
October, and should last 
until February 2022

Next Gallup Public Radio 
Board Meetings, online, 
via ZOOM, at 5:30pm 
on the 2nd Monday of 
each month:   Nov. 8, 
Dec. 13, and Jan. 10, 
followed by the 7pm 
Annual Members 
Meeting & Board 
Election on Jan. 10.

KGLP Board Members:
 
Raymond Calderon, President
 
Carol Sarath,     Vice-President 
    & Programming Committee (PC)

Susan Macias,            Secretary 

Terrence Sloan,         Treasurer

James Malm, UNM CEO
                                           (Ex-Officio)

James Fisk          (UNMG Appt) 
                                Board & PC  

Katherine Belzowski,     Board  
                                           and PC

Matthew Mingus,           Board

  (Several Board Seats Open)    
 

Board Nominations         3

Most recently, we 
replaced Car Talk with 
Wait… Wait… Don’t Tell 
Me! on Saturdays at 11 
a.m. This change has 
been in effect since 
October 2, 2021. We are 
sad to see Car Talk go, as 
it was a very popular 
program among KGLP 
listeners. Tom Magliozzi, 
one of the Car Talk hosts, 
passed away in 2014. 
Since then, KGLP has 
broadcast reruns of the 
show. We broadcast these 
reruns as long as we 
could, until the Car Talk 
        (continued on page 3) 

   In this Issue: While supplies last, anyone who 
donates $30 or more may 

request this 5-ply KN-95 Face 
Mask, helping with projects 

such as our new STL  & Studio 
Renovation:

Pledge Form                     5 

   Staff Listing                          3

_____  Board News (con't) ______

  to complete Lilly’s 
term, at the May 10th 
board meeting. Matthew 
Mingus speaks on what 
motivated him to apply 
for the KGLP Board of 
Directors:

My wife Lindsey and I 
moved to Gallup in the 
summer of 2013 so that I 
could take a job as a 
history professor at the 
UNM-Gallup branch 
campus.  
            (continued on page 9) 

Program Schedule              2 

Visit KGLP.org to make a donation, or you 
can mail a check to KGLP (see page 5) ==►

 

Listener Survey                7

    Fundie’s Comparison       4
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        Ops Report (continued from Page 1)

Producers ended distribution through NPR 
this year. However, fans can still listen to 
Car Talk podcasts on NPR.org!

We decided to replace the 11 a.m. Saturday 
hour with Wait… Wait… Don’t Tell Me! 
because we felt that it has a similar tone - 
light-hearted, humorous and entertaining, 
while also informative.

There are some changes in locally-hosted 
programs: DJ Marvelous has renamed his 
mid-day Wednesday Blues Nation show as 
Soul Power, to better reflect the diversity 
of genres featured. Starting on December 
6, Strider's Deer Tracks show will go to 2 
hours, from 12 to 2 p.m., Mountain Time, 
with Oyate Ta Olowan: Songs of the 
People, featuring cultures from the 
Americas and Alaska, airing at 2 p.m. 
through May 2022.

We also have a new Native music program 
on KGLP – Gaënö, a one hour, weekly 
show from Native Voice One. Host Brett 
Maybee plays music from a variety of

    KGLP Board Election to conclude by 7 p.m. on January 10, 2022,  
                   by the start of the Annual Members Meeting) :    

 Nominations will be accepted until November 30, 2021 – Election starts in December

Current nominees include board members Susan Macias, Matthew Mingus, and 
Terrence Sloan, who are all running for re-election.  You may email your nomination 
(of yourself or someone else, with their permission, to manager@kglp.org by 
November 30, 2021.)

across the modern Native American music 
scene. Gaënö has two spots on KGLP’s 
program schedule - Tuesdays at 9 p.m. 
(replacing Undercurrents) and Fridays at 1 
p.m. (replacing the Toasted Sister Podcast 
and Peace Talks, the latter still airing at 11 
p.m. Sunday nights).

The Toasted Sister Podcast, a show about 
Native American Food, has not been 
produced since April 2021. While we had 
previously broadcast reruns of Toasted 
Sister, we decided to replace the spot with 
Gaënö, so that we could air fresher 
content.

We believe that Gaënö is a good 
replacement for Toasted Sister, as they are 
both shows that have a unique gaze. We 
will periodically broadcast new episodes of 
the Toasted Sister Podcast, if they become 
available. Friday’s 1 p.m. Gaënö hour is 
occasionally pre-empted for local public 
affairs specials or extended-length 
episodes of Friday Forum.

This summer, we had a temporary program 
change for 7 weeks. On Saturday evenings 
at 4 p.m., from August 14th until September 
25th, we broadcast audio   (continued on page 6) 

mailto:manager@kglp.org


What a Difference a Year Makes! 
A Message from KGLP’s Station Manager 

                                 (Continued from Page 1) 

                                 (Continued on Page 5) 

What a Difference a Year Makes! 
A Message from KGLP’s Station Manager 

                                 (Continued from Page 1) 

                                 (Continued on Page 5) 

KGLP’s Spring Fundraiser happens April 23-28. 

  KGLP 91.7 FM Newsletter April 2012 Volume 2, Issue 1   Page 6 0f 8   KGLP 91.7 FM Newsletter October 2021Volume 11, Issue 2  Page 4 0f 9 

                                                          KGLP Staff (volunteers in Blue Italics)
                                                   

   Anna Bond                                  Bookkeeper                                   Dan Berg                                              Roadhouse Revue
 
      Strider Brown                                                                       Deer Tracks                                   DJ Marvelous                                       Soul Power & The Jazz Hour           
                                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                                                              Calvin Gleason, Kathleen Norton                                                                   
                                                                                                                                                                                          & DJ Travieso          Kind Beat                                              
     Keith Desautels, Dennis Gilliam, 
     Phil Legate & Jason Bennett                             Engineering  

     Emma Farley                                                                       KGLP Prod / Eng Asst                   Tom Funk                                             Green Chili show 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               & Music Director
     Rachel Kaub                                                                               KGLP Station Manager                 Barry Klopfer  (on Hiatus)              Jazz Kind  
           
     Wayne Ramm                                                                            iT'S JAZZzz / Production                  Richard Tilley                                     Production 

     Yolanda Travers                                                                        Don’t Worry, Be Happy show   
      
    Calvin Gleason                                                                 KGLP Weather Forecasts                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                                     



                 Gallup Public Radio's KGLP 91.7 FM Pledge and Donation Form 
                          For KGLP's Fall & Winter 2021-2022 Campaign 
Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 
Address ____________________________________________________________________________ 
City ____________________________________ State ______________ Zip ____________________ 
Phone __________________________________ Email ______________________________________ 
New Member ( __ )              Wish to become a Sustaining Member? ( ____ - We’ll contact you with details) 
Renewing Member ( __ )      Already a Sustaining Member? ( ___ you are currently donating monthly) 
Listener Demographics: 
Age: ( ) under 20 ( ) under 30 ( ) under 40 ( ) under 50 ( ) under 60 ( ) over 60 
Approximately how many hours per week do you listen to KGLP? ______________________________ 
Do you often listen to the station over the Internet? ___________________________________________ 
Are you interested in becoming a member of the Community Advisory Board or volunteer at KGLP? ______ 
We are currently looking for help with the newsletter, and the fund drive. Would you be able to help with        
any of these functions or do you have another area of interest? _________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Comments/Suggestions (continue on back if needed) _________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Pledge Amount $____________________ 
Type of Payment:    check  _____ 
 If Credit, what type of card? _____________________________________ (we accept all major cards) 

Name as it appears on card: _______________________________________  Expires (MM/YY): ___________ 

Card #: ____________________________________________________ 

CVV (Security Code number – also  needed to process your credit donation):  ________ 

Signature: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

Gift/Premium Requested? _________________   May we mention your name on the air? ______________ 

Please enclose your check or money order and mail this form to: 

Gallup Public Radio / KGLP 91.7 FM UNM Gallup Branch, Gurley Hall 705 Gurley Avenue Gallup, NM 87301-6979 

     Thank you, SO much, for Supporting Public Radio in Gallup 
                                 and the surrounding area!
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        KGLP Ops Report (continued from Page 3)

from the Levitt AMP Concert Series in 
Gallup. Recorded at the El Morro Theatre 
in Downtown Gallup, we heard from a 
variety of artists, spanning genres from 
country to reggae, and spanning regions 
from the Pueblo of Laguna to Denver, CO. 

Gallup was lucky to be selected as one of 
twenty communities in the United States to 
receive this grant from the Mortimer & 
Mimi Levitt Foundation to host a concert 
series in an under-utilized public space. 
KGLP became a local partner for the 
series. KGLP’s Emma Farley was also the 
videographer for these concerts, 
broadcasting a live video stream each week 
to the Gallup Mainstreet Facebook and 
YouTube pages, and recording audio for air 
two days later on KGLP. 

And finally, our smallest (and smartest?) 
addition to the program schedule is 
Travellers in the Night. Coming in at 2 
minutes every Saturday at 11:58 a.m., 
these weekly short episodes give us an 
engaging and informative glimpse into 
asteroids, comets, spacecraft, and other 
objects in space.

More In-Person Opportunities
In-person activities and events are slowly 
returning to Gallup. This Fall 2021 
semester, UNM Gallup has reopened for 
in-person classes. For over a year, KGLP 
staff and volunteers have been some of the 
only people on campus. It is refreshing to 
hear more voices in the hall, and see more 
faces here around KGLP, where we air 

 
                           
                   

 weekly updates from UNMG’s CEO, Dr. 
James Malm.

We have not yet returned to a permanent 
in-person board meeting schedule. For 
now, our meetings will continue via 
ZOOM. Our board members are most 
comfortable with that option. As always, 
the public is welcome to attend these 
ZOOM meetings – just email 
manager@kglp.org for details. We hope to 
eventually return to in-person board 
meetings on campus.  

KGLP has been covering more in-person 
events for broadcast, as well. This year, 
KGLP staff have attended the Hozho 
Academy Reopening, the Ribbon Cutting 
Ceremony for the Coal Avenue Commons, 
the Red Rock String Quartet Concert at the 
First United Methodist Church, the Levitt 
Amp Concert Series at the El Morro 
Theatre, the Community Forum on Crime, 
and the Health Workers Town Hall. Rachel 
and Emma collected audio from each of 
these events for broadcast on KGLP. We 
are very excited to have more local voices, 
perspectives and music on-air.

While we are excited to get back out there 
and be more involved with the community, 
we are also aware that we must continue to 
take precautions against COVID-19. All 
KGLP staff and volunteers are fully 
vaccinated, and Rachel has already 
received her third booster shot of the Pfizer 
vaccine. We continue to wear masks when 
in close proximity to one another. We 
continue to conduct many of our 
interviews online, via ZOOM, rather than 
in-person in our studios. (Continued on Page 8) 

mailto:manager@kglp.org
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           Ops Report (continued from Page 6)

Many of our volunteers continue to 
produce their pre-recorded shows from 
home. 

Expansion in KGLP’s Future?
An exciting new venture may be in 
KGLP’s future… We are exploring options 
for expanding KGLP’s coverage range. If 
our efforts are successful, in a few years, 
Gallup Public Radio might reach from Pie 
Town, NM to Canyon de Chelly, AZ.

COVID-19 Coverage
Reporting on COVID-19 continues to be 
one of our top priorities at the station. As 
always, we continue to broadcast updates 
and events from the New Mexico 
Department of Health, Indian Health 
Service, Gallup Indian Medical Center and 
the Rehoboth McKinley Christian 
Hospital.  We realize that some listeners 
may find these repeated updates tiring, but 
bear with us as we strive to support public 
health in area communities.

This season, we have also focused on 
pandemic recovery and reflection. Emma 
Farley interviewed Ricky Serna, Acting 
Secretary for the Department of Workforce 
Solutions. They discussed employment 
opportunities and development in New 
Mexico. Bernie Dotson also interviewed 
Gallup Mayor Louie Bonaguidi and Bill 
Lee, CEO of the Gallup McKinley County 
Chamber of Commerce. They reflected on 
Gallup’s history with the pandemic, and 
discussed what the future might hold for 
Gallup’s economy.   

   Silent Campaign Model continues
Many NPR and community radio stations 
have intense fundraising campaigns known 
as “pledge drives.” Different personalities 
speak on-air, for 15 minutes or more, 
telling the audience about the benefits of 
their station and why they should donate.

For 8 years, KGLP has decided to go with 
a different model - one that is more low-
key and slow-burning. We call this a “silent 
campaign.” We schedule occasional, 60-
second donation requests on-air. We may 
also request donations through social 
media. This lasts for several months.

We have found that a “silent campaign” 
model is most effective for fundraising at 
KGLP. We broadcast to a very unique 
listening area, where not all of our listeners 
are able to donate. Further, the pandemic 
has worsened conditions for many in our 
community. We feel that it may be 
inappropriate to constantly ask for money 
from those who are unable to donate. 
Therefore, the “silent campaign” model 
removes that pressure, and allows for those 
who are able to donate to fill in the gaps 
for those who cannot. When you give, you 
help continue needed broadcast services to 
those who cannot.

Our Spring/Summer campaign has brought 
in $22,000. We are so grateful for each and 
every person who donated what they could. 
Our Fall/Winter campaign should last from 
October 2021 until February 2022, with a 
goal of $20,000.
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            Board News (continued from Page 1)

We weren't initially planning on 
permanently staying here, but we quickly fell 
in love with northwestern New Mexico. I'm 
really happy to admit that it's become our 
home. Lindsey is now the principal at 
Gallup Middle School, and we've got two 
kids who love it here.

I started listening to public radio (WUFT!) 
when I was in graduate school, and 
discovering KGLP made the decision to stay 
here much easier. Having access to my 
favorite national shows ("Fresh Air", "Wait 
Wait . . . Don't Tell Me", and "Car Talk"), 
while also enjoying local shows like "Kind 
Beat" and "The Green Chili Revival", makes 
me feel more connected to the community of 
Gallup and to other communities across the 
country. That's what I like about public 
radio, in general - the blending of national 
and local issues, music, and conversations. 
When Rachel informed me that the KGLP 
Board was looking for more members, I 
thought that I could help contribute to the 
station's success by volunteering.

    KGLP’s next membership meeting will 
take place at 7pm on January 10, 2022, right 
after the 5:30 board meeting.    
    Nominations for new board members
are open through November 30, 2021,
with four seats open, including 3 board 
members who are running for re-election 
(See page 3.)
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